FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Id like to know if Leicester or any town in Leicestershire are taking part in the new "15 minute cities / neighbourhoods" initiative that are going to transform numerous cities and towns across the uk by 2030. id like to remind you, as a council you are elected as our servants, not our dictators.

Leicester City Council are not part of any specific "15 minute cities / neighbourhoods" UK wide initiative that you refer to and as such are not able to provide any information on this as none is held. The Council is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.
The Draft Leicester Transport Plan, consulted on in June 2021, does however make reference to an ambition for Leicester to aim for a ‘15 minute city’ where local services are available to people within 15 minutes using sustainable transport, bus, cycling and walking. Reference available at ….

Leicester Transport Plan
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
